

Dear Lindsay:

I am very glad to have your letter of July second. I was very certain that there must be some misunderstanding with regard to the information which I had received. I do appreciate most highly your going to all the trouble you have to let me know just exactly what the situation is.

We had a pleasant long week-end and I hope everything continues to go well with you.

As you know, I have been having a lot of difficulties with the Congress, and with other things, and I was very certain that it was not your policy to add to those difficulties. I am very glad I called you because I know you feel better, and I am sure I do, over our exchange of information.

Sincerely yours,

HARRY S. TRUMAN

Honorable Lindsay C. Warren Comptroller General Washington, D. C.